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Middle School-Center
for Enviromental Studies 

Dear RMS-CES Students and Families,

If you have not had the opportunity already, please consider signing your student up
for our RMS-CES summer programming opportunity! The RMS-CES summer
programming registration can be found here.

The big RMS-CES event this week was the 5th grade graduation from D.A.R.E.!
Nearly 120 students were recognized by Deputy Miller of the Wright County
Sheriff’s Department for their diligence in completing the D.A.R.E. curriculum work
necessary for graduation. A big “Thank You!” to Deputy Miller, Deputy Oman,
Sheriff Derringer, and the RMS-CES 5th grade staff for getting our students to this
milestone!

Friday, May 20th our first annual “Food Truck Lunch” took place with pulled turkey
on pretzel buns with french fries, watermelon and cookies from Chef Harlan and his
Taher team! The event was a blast with great food, good music, and warm-ish
weather!

Finally, RMS-CES added a new family member to our team on Friday when Ms.
Abbi Primus accepted an offer of employment to join RMS-CES in 2022-23 and
beyond as our new 8th grade science teacher! Welcome, Ms. Primus!

Go Rockets!

Sincerely,

Robert Danneker
Director of Students Services & Interim RMS-CES Principal
Rockford Area Schools
dannekerr@rockford.k12.mn.us
RMS-CES Office: 763-477-5831




mailto:DannekerR@rockford.k12.mn.us
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScxKwpQYfPEARM8RLkHINf99UJt65cS9aYuMHd37ROiKDvJCA/viewform


Reminders & Opportunities:






RMS-CES PARENT/COMMUNITY NEWS 

MAY
May 12th-Final Band
Concert @ RHS 
May 20th-Final 7th/8th
Grade Choir Concert @
RHS
May 27th-Commencement
May 30th-No School

june
June 3-LAST DAY OF
CLASSES

School

Days

Left

Parent Information Night - Thursday, May 26th at the
Rockford Community Center from 6:30-7:30 PM. Come find

out about the Rockford Composite Youth Mountain Bike
Team. We’re open to student athletes from the local area

(Rockford, Delano, Buffalo, Corcoran, etc.), entering 6th-12th
grade fall of 2022. Practice starts in mid-summer, going

through mid-October, with 5 cross country mountain bike
races to compete in during the season. 

If you are unable to attend the meeting, but would like more
information contact Rockfordmtb@gmail.com *not a school

sponsored activity*

Summer Break is fast approaching! 
Let the countdown begin!  






It's a great time to look for any library
books, any outstanding school work, any

missing cords or chromebooks (these will be
getting turned back in to the school at the

end of May-be looking for more info
regarding chromebook return)




On Tuesday, May 31st &
Wednesday, June 1st students in
Grades 5-8 will be turning in their
devices (hot spots, chromebooks,

chargers, any school-issued
technology)

Please mark your calendars and
help remind your students! 

Did you forget to order your

yearbook? If so, bring in $20 to the

Middle School Office to be put on the

yearbook lottery list. First come, first

serve. Yearbooks will be distributed

on Tuesday, May 31st. Leftover

books will be offered to students on

the lottery list. Any student not

securing a yearbook will be returned

their $20.

mailto:Rockfordmtb@gmail.com
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Reminders & Opportunities:






RMS-CES PARENT/COMMUNITY NEWS 
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ROCKFORDROCKFORDROCKFORDSPORTSSPORTSSPORTS
CONGRATULATIONS 

Rockford Track & Field - the Girls AND Boys teams took first in
the Wright County Conference Championship meet on 5/17/22!
The victory is even sweeter when it happens on your home turf.
Both the Girls and Boys teams qualified to compete on Saturday,

5/21/22 at the True Team State meet in Stillwater. 
GO ROCKETS!

Reminders & Opportunities
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Crisis Text Line: 741741  
In a life-threatening emergency call 911 




Ms. Molly Wirth & Ms. Ellie Engstrom

https://www.nystromcounseling.com/our-services/school-based-mental-health-services/

School-Based Mental Health Services




https://www.nystromcounseling.com/our-services/school-based-mental-health-services/


RMS-CES CLASS NEWS




 Wednesday
, 5/18

through
Friday, 5/27. 
Students should bring
items to their BOOST

teachers. 

Food
·         Whole Grain Pasta
·         Pineapple
·         Mandarin Oranges
·         Peanut Butter – Creamy and Crunchy
·         Flavored Instant Oatmeal
·         Spaghetti Sauce
·         Fruit Snacks
·         Protein Bars
·         Granola Bars
·         Baby Food
 
Household Essentials
·         Laundry Detergent
·         Dish Soap
·         Diapers – Size 5, 6, 7
·         Baby Wipes



RMS-CES CLASS NEWS




GIFTS
Gratitude

Now is the time to thank ANY Rockford staff member for a great
school year! Staff love these gifts that support their classrooms

with grant opportunities PLUS they get a gift card to treat
themselves.



Gratitude Gift Details:



• $10, $20, and $50 donation options

• Gifts are delivered to the school between June 1-2.
• All donations support the Teacher Mini-Grant Program!

 
Link to order:

https://www.rockfordfoundation.org/gratitude-gifts/



Deadline to order: May 23 at Midnight



Questions: email Kelly Grimm, kelly@rockfordfoundation.org





*This is not an ISD 883 Sponsored Event

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1hQrVb2JeYAJZLGunOyF1SErwh7-y8r4ZxwGm7erF7OY/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.rockfordfoundation.org/gratitude-gifts/
mailto:kelly@rockfordfoundation.org


RMS-CES CLASS NEWS




BAND with Mr. Ferdig & Ms. Bauer
On Thursday, May 13, the Rockford Middle

School band program held its final
performances of the school year. The

Spring Concert took place in the
Rockford High School Auditorium. There

were 3 performances total. Grade 5
performed at 6:00pm. Grade 6 band

performed at 7:00pm. The grades 7 and 8
bands both performed at 8:00pm. We

would like to take a minute and thank the
parents and most of all the students for

a fantastic school year!



RMS-CES CLASS NEWS




MATH with Ms. Sharp
This week in math, 5th graders started off by having a

shortened schedule on Monday. We practiced how to add and
subtract fractions with different denominators and reviewed

that we need a common denominator in order to solve. Then, we
went over to the high school and each 5th grader graduated

from DARE! On Tuesday, we reviewed how to multiply and divide
fractions and on Wednesday, we reviewed how to solve one-

and two-step equations. 5th graders ended their weeks taking
their Math FAST tests for the last time this year!



RMS-CES CLASS NEWS




MATH with Mr. Petroski
Probability has been the area of study in math class.

Students have been solving “chance” problems and finding
out the percentages of events taking place. 6th graders

have also had practice with mean, median, mode, range, and
outliers. As the school year comes to a close, students will

be creating a special project based on probability.

PRACTICE
PRACTICE
PRACTICE



RMS-CES CLASS NEWS




MATH with Mr. Reeck
7th grade math students have been working on a project

called the “Budget Project” since the MCA’s. Students were
given parameters as to how much money they make per year

and then break that number down into a month. Then
students need to buy a house, cars, put money into

retirement and pay the normal bills of a household. Students
had a great time learning what it takes to run a household
and hopefully understand the value of $20 and realize that
sometimes the things we want are not always feasible this

month as things get expensive running a household.



Ending the 8th grade Mathematics year. Students
have been very busy testing over the last month
to see how they have grown academically over

the year. Students took the Minnesota
Comprehensive Assessments a few weeks ago.
This week students took the FAST and HMH

Growth Assessments. All of these assessments
give students, teachers and the district different

kinds of data to use for future evaluations.  

MATH with Mr. Mickelson

RMS-CES CLASS NEWS






MATH with Mr. Mickelson...continued

RMS-CES CLASS NEWS






When students have not been busy with these assessments they have been
reviewing how to solve equations, the foundation of algebra, and applying the

solving process to inequalities. In math as in the real world, all things are not always
equal. Students started reviewing solving and inequalities. They then solved and
graphed simple algebraic equations and solutions on a number line. Next week
students will review graphing linear equations of the form, Y = MX + B, on a

coordinate plane and then again apply inequalities to that idea. Students started
graphing these equations in 7th grade and this is another basic concept of algebra.
The difference graphing inequalities compared to equalities is that one side of the
line needs to be shaded because there are an infinite amount of possible solutions.

Every point in the shaded area is a potential solution.


